
2020  
Annual Report 



Annual Report 2020 

Our Core Principles 

§ Teaching is a craft and teachers are professionals

§ We encourage the pursuit of excellence in the craft of
teaching; students benefit from excellent teachers

§ Every adult in a school is an educator

§ We spend money on people, programs, and ideas

§ We enhance district spending, but should never be a
substitute for it

§ We focus on long-term, not short-term, goals of education

§ We strive for a diverse and transparent culture*

§ We are not political

* New core principle adopted in 2019

In this Report: 

• We Fund Professional Development

• We Honor and Celebrate Teachers

• We Engage the School Community
• We Outline our Governance

• We Thank Our Donors
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Message from Our Leadership 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dear Friends, 

We are pleased to share our 2020 Annual Report with you, covering activities from July 
1, 2019, through June 30, 2020. 

Here you will find a conventional representation of our somewhat unconventional year. 
We began the year with our fifth and most well-attended Margaret Metzger Fellowship 
evening. Five inspiring Brookline educators read their thoughtful and heartfelt essays 
about their lives in the classroom and with their students. We finished out the fall by 
awarding 17 Idea Lab grants across the District to support project-based learning. 

Of course, our year was interrupted by the global pandemic, just as everyone else’s was, 
but the generosity and dedication of our many supporters allowed our Spring 2020 grant 
cycle to proceed as usual. Our five amazing Team Brookline runners raised money and 
logged miles and despite the event cancellation, ran a virtual Marathon this Fall. Our 
beloved Trivia Bee, our only fundraising event of the year, also fell victim to the 
pandemic. Thanks to our incredible event sponsors and trivia-loving friends, who 
donated their tickets’ cost, it wasn’t a total loss for the organization. Additionally, 
another very generous gift from Denise Jefferson Casper and Marc N. Casper allowed 
us to fund grants for an additional 23 Special Education teachers in grades K-8. We are 
so thankful for all of this support during such a difficult time.   

This spring, we moved our Board and committee meetings onto Zoom and continued our 
work. We were able to award 16 Teacher Grants and 16 Collaborative Grants for 2020-
21.  Sadly, we were not able to hold our Celebrating Teachers event in May, or honor 
educators with Caverly Awards this year. Those omissions and changes were 
disappointing, as they comprise an important part of our mission of honoring the 
excellence in Brookline education. Despite the rocky spring and thanks to our very 
generous and devoted donors, we finished the school year strong. Over 450 families 
participated in our Honor-a-Teacher fundraising campaign. So, in that way, Brookline 
teachers were still celebrated in a meaningful way. 

We know that this school year will be different and challenging, as never before. We 
remain committed to supporting Brookline’s amazing, hard-working, and dedicated 
educators.  We are grateful to you, our donors, for your ongoing support. 

We do encourage you to read through this Annual Report and look through our website 
to learn more about all of the creative and innovative ways in which Brookline teachers 
are pushing themselves to be better for their – and our -- students.  

Sincerely, 

Catherine Burke, President 

Elizabeth Ascoli, Executive Director 
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We Fund Professional Development 
 

 

 

 

 

 

TEACHER GRANTS    AWARDS UP TO $2,500                                                                                                                       

Jennifer Jaruse (BHS) 
Courses to Support Students with Varying 
Abilities and Identities  
 
Alyssa Henry (Baker) 
Educator Tour of Bolivia 
  
Grace Wang, Shoshanna Kostant (BHS) 
A Study into the Art of Cryptography  
 
Priscilla Kwok (Ruffin Ridley) 
Habla Summer Arts & Literacy Institute  
 
Chris Lee-Rodriguez (Perf. Arts) 
Brazilian Guitar Techniques  
 
Gabrielle Mahesh (Lawrence) 
Travel to India  
 
Donna Sartanowicz (BHS) 
AP Art and Design Summer Institute 
 
Tanya Gregoire (Heath, Pierce) 
Explo Studio for Educators  
  

 
Alyssa Henry visits Bolivian salt flats. 
 
Leah McGowan (Lincoln) * 
Landmark Seminar: Develop Cardinality and 
Number Sense with Whole-to-Part Icons of 
Quantity  
 
Dianne Arico-Muendel (Lawrence) 
Writing Workshop for Writing Teachers  
 
Jen Doubilet, Maria DiStefano (Driscoll) 
Literacy for All Conference  
 
 
 
 

We fund four types of grants: Teacher, Collaborative, Idea Lab, and Systemwide.  

Each year, the BEF awards grants to Brookline teachers, staff, and administrators from 
preschool through grade 12. These grants help educators to deepen their learning and 
improve their work in the classroom. Grants allow educators to develop leadership and 
other professional skills, to test innovative educational ideas, or to pursue a passion to 
share with their students. While several grants were postponed due to COVID-19 this 
Spring, the educators affected can be reconsidered for future grant cycles. 
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Deborah Levine, Lauren Carroll (Pierce, 
Runkle) 
Chinese Cultural Exploration  
 
 

 
Deborah Levine and Lauren Carroll visit a typical 
school classroom in China. 
 
Erin Yang (Pierce) 
Attending the Neuroscience of Reading 
Summer Institute  
 
 

Julie Boss, Alison Hansel (District-wide, 
Pierce) 
White Privilege Conference 
  
Marney Krupat (Baker) 
First 5th Grade GSA (Gender & Sexuality 
Alliance)  
 
Emily Manning-Mingle (Ruffin Ridley) 
Anderson Ranch Workshop and Gallery 263 
Studio Residency  
 
Natalie Dean (District-wide) 
New Teacher Center 22nd Annual 
Symposium  
 
Kelly Slattery (Pierce) * 
Global Autism Project Volunteer Experience 
in China  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

•   educators were awarded Teacher Grants & Idea Lab Grants 
 
 

•      educators participated in Collaborative Grants 
 
 

•      Brookline families and businesses donated in 2020 to support BEF’s mission 
 
 

• Impacting every public school in Brookline   
 

43 

233 

955  

Priceless 

FY2020 - By the Numbers 

For more information on all our grants, 
please visit our website. 

*   Special Education grants made possible by Denise Jefferson Casper and Marc N. Casper. 

HTTPS://BROOKLINEEDUCATION.ORG
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BEF Grant committees selected 62 grants to fund for FY 2020.  Thanks to 
our generous supporters, we were able to fund 15 more grants than the 
prior year and impact many more teachers and students. 

 

"Last year, eight BHS Math teachers participated in the DEEP/SRI Anti-Racism seminar 

through a BEF grant. Fueled by the inspiration, shared passion, and tools gained in the 

seminar, they planned and led math department meetings on Culturally Responsive 
Teaching, fostered ongoing discussions with colleagues on race and racism in our 

classrooms, and encouraged the BHS Math department to commit to a summer 

read/watch/listen on anti-racism in education.  After the murder of George Floyd in the 

spring, the team created materials for students of all races to help them process the pain, 

reflect on the legacy of injustice, and find hope to move forward in the fight against racism."  

 
- Betty Strong, Mathematics Teacher, BHS 
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COLLABORATIVE GRANTS    AWARDS UP TO $20,000

DEEP/SRI Disruptive Equity Education 4-Day 
Seminar 
Betty Strong (Math, BHS), Julia Naimy (Math, BHS), 
Joshua Paris (Math Dept Chair, BHS), Lisa Rodriguez 
(Math, BHS), Meghan Kennedy-Justice (Math, BHS), 
Julie Padgett (Math, BHS), Craig Friedland (Math, 
BHS), Christine Shen (Math, BHS) 

2019 International Literacy Association 
Conference 
Angela Harvey (2nd Grade, Driscoll), Erica Sullivan (2nd 
Grade, Driscoll), Susie Pescosolido (2nd Grade, 
Driscoll) 

The High-Tech High Approach: Researching and 
Identifying Design Principles for PSB Essential 
Curriculum 
Matthew Rosenthal (ECS Coordinator), Britt Stevens 
(BHS) Danielle Goldie (Baker), Julia Mangan (BHS), 
Kyle Thompson (Driscoll/FRR), Matt Picard (Baker) 

Attending Seeing Stars Reading Program 
Workshop * 
Amanda Baranowsky (Pierce, Learning Center), 
Jennifer Singer (Driscoll, LAHB Program), Laura 
London (Pierce, Special Education), Chima Ikonne 
(Heath, Learning Center), Joan Kreie (FRR, Learning 
Center), Kathryn Mitchell (Heath/FRR, Literacy 
Specialist) 

World Language Teachers Learning Together 
Across Levels, Locations, and Languages 
Heather Pineault, Leslie Prime (Pierce, Spanish), 
Ashley Griffin (Lincoln, Spanish), Esther Morales 
(CCS, Spanish), Victoria Ridge (Heath, Spanish), 
Alyssa Rose (Baker, Spanish) 

The National Conference of Teachers of Math 
(NCTM) Boston Regional Conference 
Kathleen Hubbard (District Coordinator), Laura 
Andrade (FRR, Math Specialist), Jeremy Bloch (FRR 
Math Teacher), Mies Boet (Heath Math Specialist), 
Julie Boss (Districtwide Math Specialist), Jesse 
Carson (Pierce, Math Teacher), Victoria Cavanaugh, 
(FRR Math Teacher), Shephali Chokshi (FRR Math 
Coach), Dale Cramer (Runkle, Math Teacher), 
Eleanor Demont (Heath, Math Specialist), Eddie 
Fitzgerald (Lincoln, Math Teacher), Norma Gordon 
(District-wide Math Coach), Jasmin Ha (Baker, Math 
Specialist), Alison Hansel (Pierce, Math Specialist), 
Oakley Hoerth (FRR, Math Teacher), Sheila Juang 
(Baker, Math Teacher), Jen Jordan (FRR, Math 
Specialist), Laura Koplow (Lawrence, Math Specialist), 
Jenna Laib (Driscoll, Math Specialist), Eric Lass 
(Runkle, Math Teacher), Gigi Luckett (Lawrence, Math 
Teacher), Hana McGowan (Baker, Math Specialist), 
Katy McGraw (Lawrence, Math Specialist), Joeanna 
McPherson (Pierce, Math Teacher), Michele Morris 
(FRR, Math Specialist), Julie Padgett (BHS Math 
Teacher), Hilory Paster (Lincoln, Math Specialist), 
Danielle Rabina (BHS, Math Teacher), Suzanne 
Raskin (Heath, Math Teacher), Lisa Rodriguez (BHS, 
Math Teacher), Julieta Roz (Lawrence/Pierce Math 
Specialist), Michelle Schweiger (Runkle, Math 
Specialist), Malia Scott (Lincoln, Math Specialist), Lora 
Smid (Lawrence, Math Teacher), Lisa Soltani (Driscoll, 
Math Teacher), Shukkuen Tse (Baker, Math 
Specialist), Tara Washburn (Pierce, Math Specialist), 
Adam Weatherwax (Lincoln, Math Teacher), Pam 
Wells-Rockhead (Runkle, Math Specialist), Debbie 
Winkler (BHS, Math Teacher), Chloe Woolever (BHS, 
Math Teacher) 
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COLLABORATIVE GRANTS 
 
Middle and High School Book Clubs 
Joanna Lieberman (Lawrence) Eric Colburn (BHS), 
Evan Mousseau (BHS), Rachel Hayashi (Middle 
School Literacy Coach, Runkle and Heath), Dianne 
Muendel (Middle School Literacy Coach, Lawrence), 
Jennifer Redburn (Middle School Literacy Coach, 
Driscoll), Jennifer Sanders (Middle School Literacy 
Coach, FRR) 
 
Jess Minahan: Challenging Behavior Intervention 
and Strategies 
Steve Simolaris (Vice Principal, FRR) Riley Monahan, 
Jennifer Buller (Principal), and all K-8 teachers, 
special educators, and student services staff, including 
all teachers in Child Study Teams. 
 
Project Based Learning: Professional 
Development Workshop 
All BHS - Stephanie McAllister Poon (Social Studies), 
Sarah Shuster (Social Studies), Scott Barkett (Social 
Studies), Marcie Miller (Social Studies), Jennifer 
Longmire (Social Studies), Sam Dickerman (Social 
Studies), Sam Dreyfus (Social Studies), Jen Martin 
(Social Studies, SWS), Juliette Rorie (Social Studies, 
ACE), Julia Mangan (Science), Kate Wooley-Brown 
(Science), Jennifer Spencer (Science), Tyler Wooley-
Brown (Science), Jason Tong (Science), Graciela 
Mohammedi (Science), Stacy Kissel (Science), Andre 
Derrien (Science), Julia Rocco (English), Amy 
Morrissey (English), Elon Fischer (English), Jen 
Rosewood (English), Eric Coburn (English), Julia 
Naimy (Mathematics), Josh Paris (Mathematics), 
Kathy Hitchcock (Mathematics), Adam Fried 
(Mathematics), Betty Strong (Mathematics)  
 
REAL Institute for Competency-Based, Trauma- 
Sensitive Teaching and Assessment * 
April Zyirek (District Coordinator) Owen Minot 
(Program Coordinator, Winthrop House, BHS), Joslyn 
Vendola (Special Educator, ExCEL, BHS), Jennifer 
Jaruse (Special Education, SLC, BHS) 
 

 
 

 
 
PSB Vice Principals ASCD Conference on 
Educational Leadership 
Donna Finnegan (Runkle), Joshua Howe (Baker), 
Isabel Gunter (Lincoln), Kirtan Patel (Heath), David 
Youkilis (Driscoll), Saeed Ola (FRR), Steve Simolaris 
(FRR), Peter Cipparone (Lawrence), John Badger 
(Pierce), Jim Stoddard (Pierce), Jamie Yadoff (Pierce)  
 
Wilson Reading System 4th Edition Institute * 
Michiko Hattori (Special Education, Runkle) Anna 
MacIver (Special Education, Runkle), Jessica Tubridy 
(Special Education, Runkle), Melissa Devine (Special 
Education Administrator) 
 
International Literacy Association Annual 
Conference 
Christin Wheeler (Reading Specialist, Heath) Chari 
Dalsheim (2nd Grade, Heath), Karen Shashoua (2nd 
Grade, Heath), Emily Redburn (1st Grade, Heath) 
Rachel Hayashi (Literacy Coach and Middle School 
ELA, Heath) 
 
Teachers College Reading and Writing Project 
Coaching Institute, Year 3 
Caitlin Paget (FRR), Alyssa Rubenstein (Runkle), 
Christin Wheeler (Heath), Sarah Maxwell (Lincoln), 
Dianne Muendel (Lawrence), Jennifer Sanders (FRR), 
Jennifer Redburn (Driscoll) 

  “High Tech High is an inspirational place to visit. The feeling of positive learning energy and 
true student investment is palpable. As we walked through the halls and classrooms and 
talked with students, it was clear that students felt as though their work mattered. The moment 
we were out in the hallway, we knew that we had to bring it back to Brookline. This past year, 
we started this practice at Baker School as a part of our regular STEAM team meetings. It has 
been inspiring to see students engage in meaningful, sincere conversations in a group of 
adults and has been eye-opening for participating teachers.”    

       - Matt Picard, ECS, Baker School 
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SYSTEMWIDE GRANTS         
Designed to support growth and innovation in the Brookline school system as a whole. These 
grants are developed in collaboration with the Superintendent of Schools and the Office of 
Teaching and Learning.  
 
 

• Mentoring Program for Interim Superintendent and Principals 

• Reading Between the Lines: Equity, Reading, and Early Intervention * 

• Professional Mentoring for Deputy Superintendent for Student Services 
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IDEA LAB GRANTS  
Book Creator Licenses - Lincoln 
Annmarie Mazzochi and Deb Abner 
Purchased 10 licenses for one year to allow students 
to create 1000 books. 
 
Sensory Decals for Indoor Movement - Lincoln 
Lean McGowan & Special Education Team 
Purchased sensory decals for floor and walls to create 
an indoor obstacle & sensory course. 
 
Book-Making Buddies – Runkle 
Meghan Walsh and second-grade team 
Every 2nd grader created and published a hardcover 
book and the grant purchased a binding machine. 
 
Podcasting Equipment - Lincoln 
Ben Stein 
Purchased 4 high-quality microphones for students to 
use when creating their memoire podcasts. 
 
Understanding Our Differences  
iPads and Touch Chat - District-wide 
Elizabeth Myska 
These purchases will demonstrate communication 
tools for non-verbal children to other 4th grade 
students. 
 
3-D Printed Car Project - Baker 
Matt Picard 
Sixth-graders were challenged to create 3-D printed 
cars that will successfully climb a hill. 
 
The Beautiful Stuff Project – Lincoln 
Carolyn Lei 
Kindergarten classes were visited by The Beautiful 
Stuff Project for hands on making and discovery. 
 
Yogini Kids Instruction – BEEP on Beacon 
Kathryn O’Connell and BEEP staff 
Yogini Kids came to the classroom for yoga instruction 
during the year. 
 
Online Resources for ELL – Baker 
Amy Ostroff and ELL Team 
Subscriptions and online resources to enhance 
instruction for English Language Learners. 
 
Root Robots & Coding – Baker 
Meredith Ritter and Susan Balogh 
Middle-school students during extended learning 
blocks were able to code Root Robots. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Project-Based Learning for ELL – Baker 
Amy Ostroff, Matt Picard & Jasmine Ha 
Hands-on learning experience and art project around 
weather with graphing and data collection.  
 
Infra-Red Cameras for Physics – BHS 
Kate Wooley-Brown 
This grant purchased three Infra-Red cameras to help 
demonstrate energy concepts in Freshman Physics. 
 
Lending Library for Families – BEEP 
Emily Filippone 
Ms. Filippone created a lending library to enhance 
family engagement with a focus on ELL families. 
 
Design Process Thinking – Lincoln 
Toshiko Fell and Annmarie Mazzocchi 
This grant purchased a 3-D printer to facilitate project-
based vocabulary instruction and collaboration for ELL 
students. 
 
 

Yogini Kids engaging BEEP students with yoga, 
movement and body awareness. 
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IDEA LAB GRANTS – CONT’D 
Social Studies Graphic Novel – Heath 
Elyse Terry 
CATALYST AWARD WINNER 
Seventh-grade social studies students created their 
own graphic historical lessons on a subject of their 
choice, culminating in a class book. 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
  

Early Education Funds 
 

Thanks to the generosity of our donors, the BEF was able to support all Brookline Early 
Education Program classrooms with two special funds. Last Fall, BEEP’s music program 
was in jeopardy due to lack of funding.  The BEF made a special appeal to BEEP families 
and they came through for the kids! We are pleased to report that the BEEP Opportunity 
Fund contributed over $16,000 to restore music and movement to every BEEP classroom! 

The BEEP Opportunity Fund supports weekly music and dance program in all BEEP 
classrooms, as well as field trips to area museums and other local destinations.  

The Vicki C. Milstein Early Education Fund supports preschool and kindergarten teachers 
through the BEF’s Teacher, Collaborative and Idea Lab. 

 

 

Every BEEP class enjoys 
music and dance twice a 
week with professional 
music instructors funded by 
the BEF! 
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We Honor and Celebrate Teachers 

In 2014, the BEF established a fellowship program to honor Margaret Metzger, a beloved 
English teacher at BHS for more than 40 years. Ms. Metzger influenced thousands of 
students and educators through her teaching, writing, and mentoring. For the past five 
years, this fellowship has been a highlight of the BEF program calendar. Each year, six 
selected Fellows meet for a week during the summer with writing coach John Andrews, 
BHS English Department Chair, to work on deeply personal essays about teaching. The 
essays are then presented to the public at a special event in the Fall. In 2019, we marked 
the fifth year of the program, and hope to resume the program in 2021. We are so 
grateful to John Andrews for his leadership and making this his labor of love for the past 
five years. 

Margaret 
Metzger 

Fellowship 

WATCH the 2019 Margaret 
Metzger Presentations on 

YouTube.  

CLICK HERE! 

Back Row: Evan Mousseau, BHS English, Meghan Walsh, Runkle, RISE, 
Emily Stewart, District, Strings/Orchestra, Paul Epstein, BHS, Social Worker 
Front Row: Mireille Blau, FRR, Seventh-grade Social Studies, Lauren 
Ockene, Pierce, Fifth-grade, John Andrews, BHS English Chair & Metzger 
Coach, and Rebecca Hayden, BHS English. Congratulations to all 2019 
Fellows! 

In 2019, we were all saddened to 
learn of the passing of 

Amy Morrissey 

Amy was a beloved English teacher 
at BHS and 2017 Margaret 

Metzger Fellow. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7qYXC_qZal0&t=9s
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This pro  

This year, unfortunately, we were not able to hold the nominations for the Ernest R. 
Caverly Award for Excellence in Teaching due to the shutdown of schools during the 
COVID-19 pandemic.  We were saddened not to be able to hold our Celebrating 
Teachers event for the first time nearly 30 years. This Spring, we hope we can all come 
together again to honor all the outstanding teachers in the Brookline Public Schools. 

 

             

 

The Adam Russell Gelfand 
Award recipient is Priscilla 
Kwok, K-8 Visual Arts teacher at 
FRR for her grant 
“Seen/Unseen:2019 Habla 
Institute” in which she traveled 
to Merida, Mexico. 

 

The Idea Lab Catalyst Innovation 
Award went to Elyse Terry, 
middle-school social studies 
teacher at Heath School. Her idea 
was to have her seventh-grade 
class create a graphic history 
book. Please read Elyse’s report 
on how she navigated the school 
closure below. 

Awards 2019 
 

“This project, like everything else, changed over the spring as we navigated school 
closures, but we still found a way to make it work! I am so happy that during a 
time when many students struggled to engage for a variety of reasons, 100% of 
this group contributed to the final product. Not because it was graded (it wasn’t!), 
but because they wanted to. We were able to use out remaining funds to get 
everyone the drawing supplies they needed, and to ensure that all students can get 
a copy of the final book to keep. ~ Elyse Terry, Heath School 
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We Engage the School Community 
 

Fifth-Grade  
Spelling Bee 

 

 

  

This fall, approximately 50 
Fifth graders from around 
Brookline came together for 
the 23rd Spelling Bee.  Free and 
open to all 5th graders in 
Brookline Public Schools, the 
Bee is a treasured community 
tradition.  

The BEF would like to thank 
board member Karyn Wang for 
her leadership and support of 
this event. 

 

Executive Director, Elizabeth Ascoli, is pictured here with Lieutenant 
Jennifer Pastor, Officer Katie McCabe, and Deputy Superintendent 
Nicole Gittens, who served as judges for the event. The winner was 
Astrid Young from Heath School (center). Officer Bear was a special 

guest judge. Congratulations to all our fifth-grade spellers! 

This year’s winning word was: “Quintessence”  

 

Although we were not able to hold our annual Trivia Bee fundraiser this year due to COVID, 
we would like to thank all of the many sponsors for the event and the generous participants 
who had bought tickets in advance. We are extremely grateful for your support during the 
pandemic closure. 

The Trivia Bee that wasn’t 
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Our Governance 
 

Board of Directors 2020

Emily Dolbear, President 
Jennifer Rothstein, Secretary 
Belinda Hsu, Treasurer 
Greg Lawrence, Vice President, Fundraising 
Devon Powell, Vice President, Programs and Grants 
Catherine Burke, At Large 
Shalini Kasida, At Large 
 
Gavin Andrews 
Shauna Betof 
Sejal Chander 
Abby Cox 
Amy Deutsch 
Brooke Fine 
Karine Gibbs 
Rachel Goldman 
Paul Greer 
Sarah Johnson 
Anne-Carina Kelly 
Alan Kurd 
Nancy Lee 
Naomi Mann 
Marisa Nucci 
Laura Perras 
Tamar Pinto 
Diane Pokorny Wilson 
Katie Sawatzky 
Cathleen Schoen 
Kate Thibault 
Lisa Ting 
Karyn Wang 
Kate Weeks 
 

Staff 
 
Elizabeth Ascoli, Executive Director 
Brenda Sullivan, Associate Director 
Linda Okun, Office Administrator, Volunteer 
 

Thank 
You! 

 

The BEF is our Board of Directors. Made of up parent leaders from every school 
in Brookline, the board meets monthly and individuals serve on a variety of 
committees, fundraise for the grant programs, and are the face of the BEF in 
the school community! They are the hardest working board in town! 
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BEF Advisory Board 

Kathleen Ames 
Elias Audy 
Elizabeth Boen 
Dana Brigham 
Deborah Brooks, Founder 
Linda Carlisle 
Marc Foster 
Nancy Gardiner
Cindy Beck Goldstein 
Steven Herscovici 
John Hodgman, Founder 

Chobee Hoy 
Richard Kazis 
David J. Knight 
Skye Morrison Kramer 
Dana Lazowski 
Judy Levenson 
Ken Maloney 
Jennifer Morrison 
Stephen Morrissey 
Nancy Mukundan 
Alyssa Na’im 
 

Mary Lynn Pergantis
David Pollak 
Kate Poverman 
Ian Roffman 
Susan Rothstein 
Kay Schlozman 
Kathleen Sheehy 
Kate Silbaugh 
Sam Solomon 
Margaret Talmers 
Deanne Urmy

Team Brookline 

THANK YOU! 

These five amazing Team 
Brookline runners raised 
over $35,000 to support 
BEF’s programs and grants. 
Due to COVID, the runners 
were not able to run the 
Boston Marathon in April, 
but many completed the 
virtual Marathon in 
September! Thanks to 
everyone who supported 
them along the way. 

Clockwise: Lawrence School parent, Robert Neer; FFR Principal Jennifer Buller; Jonathan 
Schneiderman; Natalie Velasquez; and Pierce School Parent, Chris Maddocks.  
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 

In this fiscal year, the BEF raised over $466,000 in charitable contributions from individuals, 
businesses, and foundations. We are grateful for every dollar and in-kind donation, which shows your 
appreciation for Brookline teachers, and directly impacts students and learning in the Brookline 
Public Schools, pre-K through grade 12. 

 

 

 

 

 

Green Apple Society 

Founded in 2005, the Green 

Apple Society is a diverse group 

of donors who make gifts of 

$1,000 or more to the Brookline 

Education Foundation. Their 

extraordinary generosity 

strengthens the BEF’s ability to 

support outstanding teaching, 

innovative curriculum, 

administrative leadership, and 

major educational initiatives, 

which enhance the learning 

experience of Brookline students. 

$5,000 - $9,999 

Marilyn and Wyndsor DePetro on behalf of the 

Emily Hall Tremaine Foundation, Inc. 

Mary W. Harriman Foundation 

Kimberly and Jeffrey Kushner 

Stephen Morrissey 

Xianhua Piao and Yong Dong 

Wayne and Linda Saker 

$2,500 - $4,999 
Benevity Community Impact Fund 
Brookline Bank 
Jon Cohen and Nancy Donahoe 
Coldwell Banker Residential 
Anna and Peter Cowenhoven 
Emily Dolbear and Paul Willen 
Nancy I. Farrow 
Fidelity Foundation Matching Gifts to 
Education 
Goldman Sachs Philanthropy Fund 

Greenberg Traurig LLP 
Tim and Shalini Kasida 
Emily Kitchings 
Christopher and Ariel Maddocks 
Nutter McClennen & Fish LLP 
David Pollak and Emelia Benjamin M.D. 
Rockland Trust - Blue Hills Charitable Foundation 
Bradford and Zoe Stoesser 
Margaret Talmers and Tom Gallitano 
Kate and Jeff Thibault 

$100,000 and above 

Anonymous 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
 

 $1,000 - $2,499 

David and Jill Altshuler 
American Tower Foundation 
John Andrews Birthday Fundraiser 
Katharine Bacon and Mark Pener 
Oliver and Christiana Bardon 
Deborah and David Brooks 
Catherine and Matt Burke 
Justin Campbell and Lucy Chie 
Elizabeth Campbell 
De Chen 
Chestnut Hill Realty Corp. 
David and Kristina Daglio 
The Daily Stroll 
Nada Despotovich Kane 
Eran and Yukiko Egozy 
John and Stephanie Fan 
David and Vinita Ferrera 
Mark Gale and Wendy Zazik 
Robin and Jonathan Gilula 
Paul and Amanda Gordon 
Edward and Elizabeth Jacobs 
Jeff Karp and Jessica Simonetti 
Pamela and Steven Katz 
The Koch Ellis Fund 
Kevin and Christina Knopp 
Alan Kurd and Kate Esselen 
Hyejin Kwak 
Kevin Lang and Shulamit Kahn 
Rob and Margaret Lawrence 
Kate and Tony Leness 
Chris Mears and Karen Katz 
Dennis and Michele Mendoza 
Nathaniel and Erin Meyer 
MGS Group 
Microsoft Corporation 
Ginger Moorehouse 
DJ and Amy Morse 
Matthew and Michelle Mund 
Fergus O'Donoghue and Carolyn Mansfield 
Michael Pekowsky and Lisa Glazer 
Laura Perras 
Peter and Donna Pertel 
Michael and Devon Powell 
Ananth and Padmaja Raman 
Gregg and Polly Ribatt 
Robert and Elisabeth Riviello 
Ian and Jennifer Roffman 
Robert and Sally Roth 

Jennifer and Nicholas Rothstein 
Matt and Katie Sawatzky 
Kay and Stanley Schlozman 
Rob and Chrysalyne Schmults 
Rob and Cathleen Schoen 
Catherine Shain 
Brian and Lisa Sheehan 
Jodi Sokoloff 
John Spooner 
Steven Swartzman 
Elizabeth Ting and Henry Chen 
Chinwe Ukomadu and Emily Oken 
Karyn Wang and Perry Stoll 
Chris and Kate Weeks 
Anne Welch 
Wellness in Motion 
Jim Wilson and Diane Pokorny Wilson 
John and Beth Winickoff 
Marc and Sarah Zimman  

Heath Teachers, Karen Shashoua, Emily Redburn, Rachel 
Hayashi, Chari Dalsheim and Christin Wheeler at the 
International Literacy Conference last fall. 
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
 
$500 - $999
 
Anonymous 
Turki Alabdulkarim 
Mark Allen and Stefanie Greenfield 
Mark and Allie Allyn 
Lorena Alves 
Gavin Andrews and Lance Rachelefsky 
Sydney Asbury and Michael Farrell 
Peter and Lucy Ascoli 
Atlantic Heating and Air Conditioning 
Boda Borg 
Philip Dean Anderson and Sophie Broderick 
Joy Barwick Burke and Tim Burke 
Linda Carlisle and Robert Mast 
Joseph and Lisa Chan 
Christina Chan and Rob Gaito 
David and Nicole Chang 
Ellen Clegg and Ellen Zucker 
Chad and Abigail Cox 
D. McQuillan Construction & Fine Homes LLC 
Andrew Dankwerth and Alisa Busch 
Eastern Bank 
Elsje Eisenhauer 
Jacob and Hilary Elkins 
Fairway Independent Mortgage Corp. 
FBN Construction 
David Fine (FMI Paint& Chemical Inc.) 
Josh and Brooke Fine 
Florian Martial Arts Center, Inc. 
Brett and Ouida Foster 
Rachel and Glen Goldman 
Cindy and Roger Goldstein 
Nancy K. Hall 
Craig and Sylvia Hammond 
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care 
Miguel Hernan and Sonia Hernandez-Diaz 
Steve Herscovici and Tracy Bare 
Stephen Hilt and Greg Fenton 
Belinda Hsu and David Weisner 
Dan and Sarah Johnson 
Gary King and Catherine Breen 
Dru Krishnan and Dascha Weir 
Michelle Lai 
Greg Lawrence and Katie Ryan 

Alan and Judith Leichtner 
Andy Levi and Orly Kohn 
John Liang and Phoebe Hyde 
Steven Lines and Carey Goldberg 
Stephanie Liu 
David and Cydney Martel 
Massage Envy 
Michael and Mary McConnell 
Stephen and Tish Mead 
Ms. Judy Meyers and Dr. Mark Pasternack 
Branch Moody and Marisa Nucci 
Alan Mullen and Marian Harris 
David Nalven and Jill Goldman 
Tobias and Alisha Nanda 
Robert Neer 
Marc and Sarah Pasciucco 
Steve and Kate Patterson 
Richard Payne 
Josh and Caroline Pierce 
Michael and Judy Platt 
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Pogorelec 
Kevin Taback and Arden Reamer 
Carmichael Roberts and Sandra Park 
Marc Rysman and Michelle Ephraim 
Jonathan and Jean Sandler 
Sheel and Aditi Saxena 
Kathleen Sheehy 
Rishabh Shetty 
Eli and Ann Silk 
Robert Sitkoff and Tamara Scheinfeld Sitkoff 
Luiselenna Soto-Paez 
Stephen Popper and Georgia Churilla 
Karen Queen Stern and Benjamin Stern 
Brenda Sullivan and Jeremy Kindall 
Matt Thaler and Marisa Segel 
Brian and Anne Trinque 
The Tsung-Megasons 
Wayne Tworetzky and Jenifer Lightdale 
Natalie Velasquez 
Victor and Cara Viktorov 
Jonathan Weintroub and Roberta Singal 
Todd and Hiroko Williamson 
Antony Wood 
James and Melissa Wright  



2020 Annual Report 

 

Thank You to Our Generous Donors! 
  

$250 - $499 
 
Anonymous 
Tony and Deb Abner 
Brooks Ames and Mariela Guardia Ames 
Miriam Aschkenasy 
Alex Benik and Rebecca Bermont 
Lena Berc 
Doug and Sara Berkson 
Andrew Bernstein and Jacqueline S. Shoback 
Laura Biederman 
Marco and Devorah Bitran 
Andrew Bittner and Leigha Cuniberti 
Walter Blattler and Julia Sue 
Michael and Dianne Blau 
Elizabeth Boen and Kevin Orr 
Alyson and Matthew Bracken 
Brookline Community Fund 
Michael Brown and Charlotte Mao 
Michal Buchwald 
Tracie Burns and Mark Giglietti 
Peggy and Edward Campion 
Ran Canetti and Ronitt Rubinfeld 
Suneer and Sejal Chander 
Hsiu-Lan Chang 
Yingru Chen 
Judy Cheng 
Margaret Child 
Dean and Leslie Cohen 
Brian Collins and Barbara Moran 
Jennifer Condensa-Garcia 
Sean Daley and Susan Helms Daley 
Rory Dela Paz and Jane Ellin 
Andy and Lan Dennie 
Sam and Kha Dickerman 
The Doran Madores Family 
Chris and Elizabeth Erdman 
Ana Ericksen 
Brett Erickson and Elizabeth Ascoli 
David Feldman and Janet Echelman 
Ernest Fleischer 
John Freese and Wendy Wolf 
David Friedman and Deborah Wexler 
Frank Friedman and Sarah Kianovsky 
Sandy Gadsby and Nancy Brown 
Jeremy and Anna Gall 
J. Scott Gannon 

Nancy and Nat Gardiner 
The Gerbers 
Shay Giat 
Michael Glover 
Nicolas and Daniel Gonzalez 
Daniel Gottlieb and Sharon Bak 
Roger Grande and Deborah Kacanek 
Gregory Rogers and Jenny Larm 
Jonathan and Valerie Haines 
Mitch and Beth Harris 
Jen Huang and Garrett Broadrup 
Stephen and Amy Intille 
J. McLaughlin 
Daniel and Alison Jaffe 
Kunal Jajoo and Marguerite Brackley 
Tom Jehn and Janet McIntosh 
Johnson & Johnson 
Kristina Johnson 
Adam Kahn and Kimberly Smith 
Seth and Rachel Kalvert 
Tom and Kathy Kates 
Kian Tan and Sarah Luchansky 
Kevin and Christina Knopp 
Jaehan Koh 
Michael Kutka and Fiona Fennessy 
Dana and David Lazowski 
Tom and Ellen Leuner 
Suny and Yen Liaw 
Amy and Tamir Lipton 
Andreas Liu and Rachel Wilson 
Gabriel Lopez-Calva and Olesya Baker 
David and Jelena Mann 
Michael Manning and Dionne Graham 
Josh and Jing Marantz 
Harry S. Margolis and Susan H. Phillips 
Maxim and Katherine Chertov 
Scott McInturff and Pamela Roberts 
Anthony and Elizabeth Meyer 
Nicholas and Elizabeth Mindreau 
Jatin Misra 
Mneesha and Nitish Nahata 
Mariah and Arthur Nobrega 
Jon and Robin Orwant 
Jeffrey and Pamela Palmucci 
Sarah and Brett Pangburn 
Susan Park 
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Chas and Lea Parsons 
Katie Pasciucco and Ken Berman 
Maryruth and Richard Perras 
Sarah Pickard and Matthew Mandel 
Edith Ran 
Susan and Joseph Rothstein 
Annie Rotner and Brad Coleman 
Tim and Kim Rowell 
Frederick Ruberg and Nira Pollack 
Shruthi Saralaya 
Shirley Schlatka 
Thomas and Tania Schlatter 
Orna Schneiderman 
Philip and Tracy Schroeder 
Marcello and Molly Scippa 
Michael and Jennifer Shea 
Amy N. Ship, M.D. and Robert Cohen, M.D.  
Errol and Tina Silverman 
Ian Sklaver 
Michael and Emily Speicher 
Jerome Spindel 
Robert Stern and Gail Howrigan 
Richard Stram 
Ben and Kate Taylor 
Michael Toffel and Erin Deemer 
James and Dawn Tringas 
Masashi and Tomoe Tsukuda 
Deanne and Tom Urmy 
Salil Vadhan and Jennifer Sun 
Yayun Wang 
Yiqin Wang 
Henry B. Warren and Cornelia W. Brown 
Dr. Robert Weintraub 
Scott and Robin Weisman 
Rachel Levy Wexler and Michael Wexler 
Leonard Wholey and Maria Naylor 
Pieter Wolters and Ank Stuyfzand 
Nick Yoder and Jenny Tam 
William Young 
Michele Zanini and Ludovica Mottura 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gabrielle Mahesh, Lawrence School teacher, 
spent two months volunteer teaching in 
Bangalore, India during the summer of 2019. 

 

Upon hearing about the funding of her grant this Spring: 

“This is beyond thrilling! At a time when it’s hard to have much to look forward to this just 

made me jump up and down with joy! Thank you from the depths of my soul! I’m 

incredibly grateful to be a part of the Brookline School System and feel strongly this 

project will have a powerful impact on both me as an individual and in my teaching 

practice and curriculum design.  

     ~ Lindsay Davis, BHS, Spanish Language 
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$100 - $249 
 
Aditya Agarwal 
Irfan and Marika Alibhai 
Andrea Alleva and Christine Sciarrino 
Jeremy Alper  
Anonymous 
Andrew and Wendy Ames 
Amgen Foundation Matching Gifts and Staff 
Volunteer Programs 
Erika Anderson 
Derrick Ang 
Thomas and Monique Appleton 
Christopher and Dianne Arico-Muendel 
Yafa Arkin 
Philippe and Wynne Armand 
Meredith Arnold 
David Aronson and Dr. Lauren Handelman 
Trimble Augur and Eric Bluman 
Baker School PTO 
Laurence Barden 
Mark Barnett and Katherine Gergen-Barnett 
Rebecca Baron 
William Barry 
Samuel and Marion Batchhelder 
Heinrich Baumann and Hannah Parker 
David Begelfer and Bette Ann Libby 
Dan Bergman and K. C. Turnbull 
Brian Bergstein and Gretchen Heefner 
Ari and Shauna Betof 
Devon Blackburn 
Bernard and Heidi Blotner 
Lisa Bodine 
Harry Bohrs and Anne Turner 
Sandip and Ruma Bose 
Daniel Bowles 
Garry Boyce and Lucy Radovinsky 
Reut and Eran Brauner 
Karin Breuer 
Amber Brown and Victoria Longino 
Vivian Brull Leme 
Jennifer Buller 
Mary Burke and Sergio Fagherazzi 
Jay and Kathryn Campbell Charitable Fund 
Brian Campbell and Kim U. Dang 
Lauren Carroll and Bobby O'Connor 
Paul and Joan Casey 
I-Ting Chang 

Kerry Chang 
Ka Ming Cheng and Diana Tsang 
Bobby Cheung and Li fan Chen 
Siuchi Chong 
Alan Christ and Robin LeWinter 
Christopher Hug and Ann Poduri 
Margaret Chu-Moyer 
Chia-Ying Chuang and Martin King 
Christine Churchill 
KB Students and Families 
Andrew Cloutier 
David and Stephanie Cohen 
Combined Jewish Philanthropies 
Carolina Coronado 
Ines Costa Dias 
David Danning and Nancy Wagman 
Martha F. Davis 
Steven Davis and Nick Peterson 
Hope Davis 
Tamar Davis 
Gianluca De Rienzo, Fernanda Langellotto 
Dan DeBonis and Shannon McMullin 
John Dempsey and Mary Scott 
John Dencker and Ruth Aguilera-Dencker 
Derrick Choi and Alice Tseng 
Susan Detz 
Dennis and Betsy DeWitt 
Edward and Elizabeth Differ 
Christopher Dippel and Christine Santos 
Kevin Donahue and Kerry Costello 
Christian Dowd 
Keith Dresser and Jessica Silbey 
Matthew and Nilda Drinkwater 
Laurent and June Duchesne 
Keith Duclos and Kim Percival 
Erika Dudley 
Brian Dunagan and Deborah Burkhart 
Tewodros Eguale 
Jeremy Epworth and Helen Haller 
Katie Ericksen 
Curt Eriksen 
Melina Fan and Benjie Chen 
Julie Farago 
Michael and JoAnn Feldstein 



2020 Annual Report 

 

Thank You to Our 
Generous Donors! 

 
$100 - $249 continued 
 
Anny Fernandez 
Laura Ferrer 
Richard Fink 
Giovanni Flammia and Stacey Jackson Flammia 
Joaquin Fonte 
Meredith Ford 
Ellen Franco, V.P. 
Taylor and Anna Fravel 
Daniel Freink 
Brian and Maya French 
Daniel and Emily Friedman 
Ronne and Irene Friedman 
Hamutal Friedman and Yair Shlomo Frastai 
Frederico Frigerio and Meghan Baker 
Dave Gacioch 
Dr. Sidharta and Jennifer Gangadharan 
Suvranu and Kriston Ganguli 
Sanjli and Vinay Gidwaney 
Yuval and Bonny Gilbert 
Michal Gilon Yanai 
Ingrid Glassoff 
Helle Sachse and Wolfram Goessling 
Jonathan and Kim Golden 
Steven Goldstein and Hui J. Deng 
James and Christina Grady 
Patricia Grant 
Ted and Dru Greenwood 
Paul Greer and Helen MacDonald 
Ryen Greer 
Lisa and Gregory Grobstein 
Brian and Marci Grossman 
Joseph Grossman and Sarah Housman 
Wendy Grossman 
Hector Guerrero 
Guoqiang Guan and Xiu Li Huang 
Stephanie and James Guseh 
Mary Beth and Raul Guzman 
Nafisa Halim 
Paul and Cat Ham 
Andrian Hanson 
Vishnu Vardhan Hariraman 
Adam and Jennifer Harris 
Harshabad Singh and Harneet Gujral 
Will Harvey and Annemieke Atema 

 
 
 
 
Brigid Hayes 
Ira Heffan and Deborah Kanter Heffan 
Jason Hellendrung and Nicole Humblias 
Hemant Bhide and Pooja Bhagat 
Karen M. Henley and Laurie Goldman 
Joseph and Elizabeth Hewitt 
Eileen Hickey 
Juan Marcos Hill and Nitzel Palacios 
Angela Hill 
Leigh and Daisy Hochberg 
John F. Hodgman and Adele Pike 
John and Denise Howard 
Jing Huang and Shao Feng Situ 
Geoff and Jennifer Hunt 
Steven Isakoff and Sherri Spear 
Farhana Jan 
Alexander P. Jaques and Jessica Shattuck 
Jeremy and Cher Duffield 
Hongxia Jia and Molly Du 
Elizabeth Johnson and Alastair Brown 
Richard Jones and Abigail Kramer 
Jefferson-Stanley Jules 
Anna and Kenneth Juster 
Chris Kaczmarek and Mary Liz Brenninkmeyer 
The Karnovsky Family 
Richard Kazis and Jill Medvedow 
Benjamin Kelley and Stephanie Bruce 
Janet Kelley 
Christopher and Anne-Carina Kelly 
Atif Khan and Janet Li 
Melin and Sravana Khandekar 
Lucy Kolessin 
Anastasia Koniaris 
Myrto Kontaxi & John Protopapadakis 
Korina Tazbir and Jaromir Nosal 
Sarah and Peter Kosa 
Oleh Kotsyuba 
Brad Kramer and Beth Kaufman 
Paul and Skye Kramer 
Narasimhan Krishnamachari and Zahida Taher 
Jordanna L'Esperance 
James and Jamie Ladge 
Urban Larson 
TC Lau and Joyce Wong 
Susan and David Lawrence 
The Lee Family 
Eun Kyun Lee 
Yujin Lee 
Lawrence Lessig and Bettina Neuefeind 
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Mark and Masha Leuner 
Steven Levitsky and Liz Mineo 
Jonathan Li and Elaine Yu 
Seth Lieberman and Julie Wingerter 
Nicole and Paul Lipson 
Katherine Risse & James Lockwood 
Kimberly Loscalzo 
Petia and Michael Loukova-Iannicelli 
Andrew Lowenstein and Adrienne Fricke 
Raymond and Theresa Lui 
Thomas and Amy Luster 
Bhuvana Mahalingham and Raj Rajaraman 
Saibal and Riku Maitra 
Miranda Daniloff Mancusi and Peter Mancusi 
Jesse Mandell and Shira Davis 
Roberto Manfroni and Ilaria Barone 
Craig and Julie Marcus 
Nicholas Martin 
Lorianne Masuoka 
Yano Mazlen and Rebecca Mautner 
Ms. Harriet McGraw 
Kim McLeod 
Angela Meehan 
Randolph Meiklejohn and Diane Sokal 
Chris Menier 
Ivan Mercado and Alexandra Rengel 
Joanna Mergeche 
David and Carolina Tejedor Meyers 
Vicki C. Milstein 
Michael Monroe and Lisa Underhill 
Ricardo Monteiro and Nafeeza Hafeez 
Benjamin and Rebecca Moor 
Maureen Moran 
Peggy Morrison 
Alan and Cecily Morse 
The Mulligan Family 
Jerry and Trish Navarette 
Max and Amy Newell 
Andrew Nguyen 
Paul Nguyen and Sophia Koo 
Brad and Liora Nielsen 
Yuval Nir 
Sara O'Brien and Russell Cox 
Steve O'Brien 

 
 
Brian and Jean O'Halloran 
Willy and Lynn Osborn 
Gerry Oster and Lydia Baumrind 
Kei and Tomoko Ouchi 
Curtis Owens 
Alexander and Alison Packard 
Felipe Pait and Susanna Stern 
Michelle Papazian 
Sookhee Park 
Craig and Bianca Peskin 
Adam and Michele Petryk 
Maixuan Phan 
Tamar Pinto 
Jack Pirozzolo and Anne Depew 
David and Sarah Pisacich 
Alison and Douglas Plante 
Scot Plotnick and Melissa Hackel 
Christopher Presley 
William Provost and Stacey Zelbow 
Michelle Raftery and Jessica Farnham 
Eyal Ran 
Charles Rattray 
James and Lisa Redding 
Matthew Revis and Mara Littman 
Clint Richmond and Suzanne Federspiel 
Meighan and Stephen Rock 
Michael and Linda Roper 
Nicholas Rosenbaum 
John Ross and Megan Sandel 
Ryan and Kristina Sadlo 
Rynat Sibahatau and Katsiaryna Talstashova 
Mike Samuels 
Dinkar Saran and Meenakshi Garodia 
Ken and Maggie Sawada 
Paul and Carolyn Sax 
Jonathan Schneiderman 
Amy Schoenbaum 
Laura Schulz and Susan Kaufman 
Schwab Charitable Fund 
Barbara Scotto 
Lisamarie Sears 
Christine Shaw 
Boaz Shedletsky 
Eric Sheu and Nancy Cho 
Ben and Gabrielle Sigel 
Stephen Silverman and Dr. Barbara Sisson 
Nicole Simon 
Leigh Simons 
Kristan Singleton and Stephanie Zierten 
Ben Sloat 
Jackson Slomiak and Victoria Fung 
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Seymour Small and Joan Rachlin 
Benjamin Sommers 
Brinda Sriyaphai 
Guy and Caroline Staff 
Timothy Stanish and Carolyn Glass 
State Street Matching Gifts Program 
Lauren Stern 
Matthew and Katherine Stewart 
Ezra and Laura Stillman 
Rosie Sultan 
Andrey Sverdlichenko and Olga Ershova 
Fred Taub and Susan Cohen 
David and Emily Terry 
Carolyn Thall and Aidan Finnan 
Gene Thompson-Grove and Keith Grove 
Nathaniel and Elizabeth Tipton 
Jordan and Lori Tishler 
Tamyra Toole 
Claudio and Sara Toppelberg 
Jonathan and Cheryl Toto 
Brian and Piper Trelstad 
Nathaniel Tucker 
Timur Tuncman 
 

 
 
 
U.S. Charitable Gift Trust 
Brett Vankoski and Rebecca Vieira 
William Vincent 
Lodewijk Voege and Beth Gilligan 
Elizabeth Von Wagner 
Heather Walsh and Mike DeLucia 
Todd and Tara Washburn 
Robert Weinberg and Amy Shulman 
John and Erika Alvarez Werner 
Adam Whiton and Yolita Nugent 
Jacob Widman 
James Wilkins and Lisa Nowak 
Sarah Williamson and Bree Allen 
Daniel Willig 
Ann Winslow 
Ann Starnbach Wise and Adam Wise 
David Wolfe and Pauline Mak 
Narin Wongngamnit 
Thiti Wongtangman 
Tengfei Wu 
Jeffrey Wulfson and Melissa Langa 
Lisa Wyman 
Ethan Yankowitz and Amy Gwiazda 
George and Ninotchka Yee 
Jennifer Yee 
Yomen Karime and Mounir Matraji 
Jae Young You 
Jana Young 
B. Andrew Zelermyer and Daniel L. Romanow 
Yan Zhang and Huaqing Wang 
Liz Ziegler 
Gil Zilberberg 
 

 
This group of middle-school 
and BHS English teachers 

attended the Teachers College 
Reading and Writing Project’s 
Institute Workshop on Book 
Clubs, to explore and plan for 
powerful book club instruction. 
By bringing together teachers 
from the middle-schools and 
the High School, we hope to 
create a smoother transition 
for ninth-grade students in 

English, and improve the level 
of instruction. 
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Up to $99 
 
Nadia Al-Masri 
Luis Alvarez 
Amazon Smile Foundation 
Anonymous 
Scott Ananian and Jessica Wong 
Matthew Antonellis 
James and Natalia Apelstein 
Geoff Arnold and Ann Carol Grossman 
Matthew and Jill Arnold 
Valerii Babii and Svitlana Koval 
James Bakum and Gioia Perugini 
Elena Balzac 
Moran Bar-El 
Amy Bayer 
Deb and Andrew Becker 
Noa Ben Zvi 
Carl and Barbara Berke 
Benjamin Berkowitz and Jessica Foster 
Dr. Donald and Jane Bermont 
Jorey Berry 
Ricardo Bianco and Gloria Salazar 
Petra and Adrian Bignami 
Kim Bingham 
Shawn Blaney and Mercedes Petit 
Bob and Karen Blatman 
Mireille Blau 
Mark Blazey 
Joshua and Rebecca Blouwolff 
Margarita and Bruno Bockorny 
Seamus Boshell and Jennifer Greene 
Tina Botti 
Braverman, Dan and Ina Poljak 
Micheal Breen 
Michael Brill and Lisa Irvings 
Jamie Grace Brimelow 
Warren and Jamie Brower 
Thomas Burke 
Elad Bushari 
Vincent Butty and Wenyu Jiang 
Roberto Cabral 
Ayda Cader 
Stacey Calkins 
Andrew and Maggie Canniff 

 
 
Traci Cappellini 
Donna Caputo 
Marco Castelli and Elvira Perez 
Salomon Castorena and Susan Hew 
Michael and Alexsandra Cattan 
Brian and Bernadine Chan 
Dehua Chen 
Deming Chen 
Long Cheng and Yi Su 
Sadhana Chitale 
Kenneth Christopher and Clare Horkan 
Kelly Chung and Armin Gebauer 
Catherine Clark 
Chris Cloney and Kate Driscoll 
Ryan Cobo 
Lea Cohen 
Tami Cohen 
Chad Conlan 
Alisa Conner 
Joe and Kelly Cote 
Michael D'Onofrio 
Dana Dalton 
Ken and Cindy Dantzig 
John Davidson 
Jennifer Gavin 
Hajar Delshad and Khalid Ismail 
Angela Demehri 
Anand Devaiah and Manju Subramanian 
Mike and Rachel DeYoung 
Joseph Ditkoff and Susan Wolf Ditkoff 
John Dixon and Rachel Sater 
John Doench and Catherine Wolf 
Ann Dolbear 
Christopher and Isabella Doval 
Claudette and Darrell Dudley 
Kelly Dunham 
Brandon and Sylvia Eash 
Katya and Michael Elgart 
Jed and Grace Fehrenbach 
Jessyca Feliciano 
Margie Feng 
Joel Firehammer and Elisabeth Preis 
Steven and Rachel Fisch 
Jonathan and Donna Frankel 
Stan and Marion Freedman-Gurspan 
Julia Freedson 
John and Linda Freeman 
Bridget Frey 
Beverly and Ron Gallagher 
Sandeep Ghael 
Paul Ghazal 
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Jonathan and Melyssa Goldberg 
Rosita Goldscmid 
Fernanda Gomes 
Devin Gordon and Yng-Ru Chen 
James Grace and Lisa Goldblatt Grace 
Michael Greeley and Shoshanna Kostant 
Jeffrey Greenberg and Rachel Freedman 
Richard and Hildy Grossman 
Jingjing Gu 
Flavia Guerreiro & Jason Aroesty 
Sunish Gupta and Jennifer Bose 
Deanna Gutierrez 
Sarah Hampton 
Ayelet Haran 
Lynn Harris 
Marie-Christine Harvey and Yan Decelles 
Alex and Amy Harwin 
Alysha Hearn 
Abigail Hearne 
Lauren Heller and Dwight Schultheis 
Caitroina Heyes 
Kathy Higgins 
Sarah Hijaz 
Shannon Ho Sui 
Greg Holness 
Yoshie Hoshi 
David and Koko Howell 
Valerie Hower 
Tammy Hshieh 
Yanmei Huang and Lai Ding 
Anna and Brian Hughes 
John Hunter 
Cornelius Hurley 
Michael Hurtado 
Mori Insinger 
Maria Ivanova 
Mini Jacob 
Justin and Lara Jarrell 
Christel Jorgenson 
Lauren Kalvaria 
Glenn S. Kaplan and Diane M. Ring 
Stephanie Karger 
Francis and Mona Kelly 
Hristiyaniya Kessler 
Mohammad Khojah 
Alex and Jennifer Khoury 
So Young Kim 

 
 
Karl Klaussen 
Lisa Kovoor 
Masatsugu and Hana Kowaguchi 
Julia Kramer 
Joel Krier and Audrey Lee 
Leah Kronenberg 
Kuosmanen, Johannes and Suvi 
Holly Lapp and Ian Harrington 
Mailan Le 
Jennifer Lee 
Thomas Levenson and Katha Seidman 
Jonathan Levi and Kay Tanfield 
Dan Levy and Gaby Alcala 
Diane Li 
Lin Li and Jie Hu 
Eric Lilot and Lisa D'Amato 
Andrew Litvin 
Qing Liu 
Baolin Liu 
Sofie Livio 
Joseph and Erin Loparo 
Liliya Lukyanionak and Andrey Panasenko 
Kaori Horiuchi Lung 
Dan Lyons and Mary Russell 
Kristy Lysik 
Joanne Liautaud and Ted MacLean 
Juliana Madrigal 
James Maguire and Xiaofang Li 
Laura and Akshay Mahajan 
Makiko and Tojo Nakayama 
Kenneth Mandl and Beth Teitell 
Amy Margalit 
Didier Marin 
Lina Martinez 
Thomas Marton and Danit Ben-Ari 
Manish and Kiran Maski 
Nathaniel and Ashley Mason 
Alex Mayer 
William McCormick and Yasuyo Iguchi 
Gael-Christophe McGill and Jeannie Park 
Vincent McKay 
Guy McPherson and Shannon Hedrick 
Bryan Medina 
Kurt and Donna Mickelson 
Seth and Sara Mnookin 
Orchard Muntu 
Jordana Muroff 
Ann and Bill Murray 
Sinaia Nathanson 
Ron Naveh 
Chenzhi Ni and Duo Wang 
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Tim and Meryl Nistler 
Michael Noble 
Dalia Ogen 
Tamara Ogen 
Gabriel Orebi Gann 
Yasuomi and Emi Ouchi 
R. Berred Ouellette 
Margaret Paget 
Matthew Palmer and Elda Arrigoni 
Dana and Jefferson Parker 
Karin Parodi 
Patkin Family 
Odile Peroni 
Tam Phan 
Jolie Piniella 
Julio and Kelly Polanco 
Martin Pollak and Patricia Correa 
John Porco and Kim Luzzi 
Lori Preston 
Daniel and Erica Queen 
Oscar Quint 
Srivarsha Raishekar 
Marina Rakhlin 
Suzanne and Simon Rakov 
Amelia Randall 
Caitlin Reavey 
Anne Reid 
Linda and Jack Reisman 
Monika Maria Riedl 
Andrea Rogriguez 
Maxim Roslyakov 
Ziv Rozenblum and Orit Beitler-Rozenblum 
Patricia and Adrian Salic 
Kelly Salvatore 
Sara Sanchez 
Wendy C. Sanford 
John Santa Maria 
Ebony Satti 
Anthony and Mary Schlaff 
Ralf Schlosser and Anjali Prabhu 
Jacob and Claire Schneider 
Johanna Schneider 
Margaret Schwarzer 
Vitor Serafim and Juliana Aragaki 
Andrew Shalit and Naomi Sweitzer 
 

 
Satvendra Sharma 
Gary Shiffman and Marian Garchee Yee 
Nathan Shpritz and Nancy Kasen 
Cheryl Shushan 
Marissa Silberstein 
Michael and Rena Silevitch 
Linda and Harold Simansky 
Gabriel Smith and Emily Chang 
Jessica Smith 
Michael Smith 
Arthur and Rebecca Sneider 
Jenifer Snow 
Carolyn Sporn 
Star Market - Give Where it Counts 
Gwen Stark 
Thor and Deborah Stein 
Geoffrey Stewart 
Barbara Stone 
Gary and Meda Strauss 
Kelli Sullivan 
Xin Sun 
Helene Sussman 
Carla The 
Debra Torgan 
Ethan Treistman & Marissa Heller-Treistman 
Maria Vasiliadis 
David Veksler 
Aleksander Videnovic and Nancy Gracin 
James and Donna Viola 
Alex and Althea Waldron 
Ellen Walpert and Chris Kobran 
Xiaoli Wang 
Gabriela Weaver 
Gillian Webster 
Gerald Weinhouse and Sonia Friedman 
Genna Weinstein 
Polly Welch 
James and Jennifer Wells 
Kathy Wilson 
Craig Wohlers and Julie Burkley 
Stephen Wong 
Xia Wu 
Suiqing Yang and Wenwei Xu 
Zonghui Yang and Songhua Yue 
Robert and Kim Yee 
Ofer and Lital Yizhar 
Jimmy and Melissa Yu 
Vadim Zakharau 
Daniel Zauderer 
Yiyuan Zeng and Waijiao Cai 
Piyan Zhang and Xiaole Guo 
 

We regret any errors and encourage you to get in touch with us if you have any questions about your gift. 
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Please keep in touch and help spread the word. 

www.BrooklineEducation.org 

P.O. Box 470652 Brookline, MA 02445 

617.232.3846          bef@brooklineeducation.org 

We invite you to visit our website, where you will find more details about grants at your 
school and opportunities to get more involved with the BEF. Simply use your phone’s 
camera to link directly to our website by scanning the QR code below or type 
brooklineeducation.org into your internet browser. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvz9gfg16MfYurAAYQBqe6A
https://twitter.com/BrooklineEd
https://www.facebook.com/BrooklineEducation/
HTTPS://BROOKLINEEDUCATION.ORG
HTTPS://BROOKLINEEDUCATION.ORG
HTTPS://BROOKLINEEDUCATION.ORG
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